
SELOA Board meeting to appropriate funds for 2023 road work
Sunday May 14, 2023 1 pm via Zoom.

1. Board members present: President Steve Cuttita, VP Lucy Jordan,
Secretary Drew Jordan,Treasurer Caleb Fisher, Directors Suzanne de
Jager, Mark Robinson, Graham Anthony.

2. Board members not present: Connie Barnhart, Brian Tiley
3. Road Committee members present: Heidi Fisher, Scott McClellan,

Graham Anthony.
4. 2 lot owners present:

President Steve Cuttita called the meeting to order 1:06 pm

Ms. Heidi Fisher presented the Road Committee's 2023 road easement repair proposal
options (addendum #1).

1. There were 7 Road Committee members who drafted 3 different proposals
to be presented to the SELOA Board.

2. During the Road Committee’s drafting process 3 committee members had
to leave the proceedings before a committee vote on the best option to
recommend to the SELOA Board could be executed.

3. The remaining 4 Road Committee members voted on the best option to
present to the board for 2023 road repairs.

4. All 4 Road Committee members voted unanimously to present to the
SELOA Board option B for approval.

Questions/Statements from the SELOA Board and the Road Committee:

1. Lucy Jordan explained why this meeting is so important that we are
hosting it on Sunday afternoon of Mothers Day weekend. Any delay on
SELOA’s behalf signing contracts with vendors could result in no vendor
availability and no road repairs at Stagecoach in 2023.

2. Heidi Fisher confirmed that this is a time sensitive issue. Some
contractors are already booked.

3. Q: (Drew Jordan) If the membership desires to pave the road easements
in the future is the roto-mill a good base product or will we have to remove
the roto-mill?

4. A: (Heidi Fisher) Yes the roto-mill will be a good base material if the
membership elects to put asphalt paving material on top of it.



5. (Mark Robinson) The Road budget for 2023 is not our normal annual road
budget. The 2023 road budget also includes road budget funds unspent
from 2022.

6. (Graham Anthony) The Road Committee has spent many hours
researching options, soliciting potential vendors, and compiling data for
presentation to the membership. They have put together a great product.

Mr. Graham Anthony moved that the SELOA Board approve the Road Committee's
2023 option B road repair proposal.

1. $65,000 allocated to contract Morgan Pavement vendor to perform road
maintenance on Basin Canyon Rd (bottom of the “Y” up to N. Church Rd)
and road maintenance on upper Kimball Canyon R (above Upper Cove Rd
to N. Church Rd).

2. $25,000 allocated to rebuild Hailes Loop Rd.
Mr. Caleb Fisher seconded the motion.
Board members voting in favor: Steve Cuttitta, Lucy Jordan, Drew Jordan, Suzanne de
Jager.
Board member voting against: Mark Robinson
Motion passes 6 to 1.
Mr. Steve Cuttitta moved to adjourn the meeting
Mr. Drew Jordan seconded the motion
Meeting adjourned at 2:08 pm
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